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COMMITTEE REPORTS 
 
Facilities Committee – Dr. Fancher 

• Adam Sywanyk provided an update regarding bidding the RRHS stadium fence project 
• Representatives from the Campus Foundation clarified the location and funding of the 

fence 
• Dr. Shoaf reported that the Board will vote on a resolution regarding the advertisement 

for bids for the RRHS fence project at the Special Meeting immediately after the 
Committee-of-the-Whole 

• Adam Sywanyk provided an update on the remediation of Kensington Intermediate 
School 

• Dr. Shoaf shared considerations regarding food service at Goldwood Primary and 
Kensington Intermediate Schools 

• Adam Sywanyk reported: 
o Lighting, fixture installation and controls at GPS, KIS and RRHS are nearing 

completion 
o Kensington Intermediate School’s lighting updates were delayed because of 

water issues; lighting fixtures/controllers will be installed as soon as possible 
o Heating/cooling projects with Trane and Gardiner are being closely monitored at 

all buildings 
 
Curriculum Committee – Ms. Olander 

• Ms. Olander reported the Seal of Biliteracy-Class of 2018 earned 16 (14 Spanish, 1 
Italian, 1 Albanian) 

• Ms. Norman reported out-of-district placements 
• Mr. Markus gave a financial update regarding costs affiliated with out-of-district 

placement 
• Dr. Shoaf reported: 

o The aftercare foreign language programs at GPS and KIS are well attended  
o The district anticipates good scores for the 2018 Ohio School Report Cards from 

ODE 
o RRCS will submit a 2018 Report Card Watermark form regarding the 2018 Ohio 

School Report Cards 
 
Finance Committee – Ms. Leitch 

• Mr. Markus shared: 



o 5-year forecast update will be discussed at the next facilities meeting 
o The district’s financial update with regard to the ODE report card 

 
Policy & Legislation Committee – Ms. Beach 

• Dr. Shoaf shared that the first reading of Policy 2271 College Credit Plus will be at the 
Board Meeting next Thursday, September 20, 2018 

• Ms. Beach, Dr. Fancher, and Dr. Shoaf are reviewing recommended NEOLA polices with 
the new Board Doc template. 

 
School Community – Ms. Goepfert 

• Ms. Goepfert reported: 
o The Recreation Department is hosting computer literacy classes 
o The Recreation Department has 70 adult volleyball teams 
o Food Truck Fridays are highly successful 
o Ms. Goepfert and Ms. Olander attended the PTA Council meeting on Tuesday, 

September 11 to discuss the upcoming Homecoming parade and game festivities 
• Ms. Olander reported: 

o Community Challenge is providing positive youth development programs 
o River Days was highly successful  
o RRHS program with Vice Admiral Faison was well received 

• Dr. Shoaf reported: 
o A verbal threat (9.12.18) at the Middle School was reported and investigated by 

RRMS administration, SRO, and RRPD  
o Greg Murphy, Communication Specialist, is creating district newsletters/videos 

and improving our social media presence 
o Rob Winton and Adam Sywanyk are improving the aesthetics at the pool area at 

RRHS with landscaping and window wrap  
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